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‘We will make the biggest difference to the lives of all our students by laying the foundations to encourage a successful future’ 
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6th December 2024 

 
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
I write to you today as we approach the end of what has been a very busy first term at the academy.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all of our students for the resilience and strength they have shown and to personally 
thank you for your ongoing support.  
 
On Thursday 12 December we will be inviting students to join us in wearing their Christmas jumpers. This of course 
is optional. Any student that does not wish to wear a Christmas jumper should attend the academy in their full school 
uniform including blazer. Those that do choose to wear their jumper can leave their blazer at home if they wish to 
do so. 
 
It is imperative that children attend school in the last week of term including the last day. The curriculum will be 
taught right up until the day we finish.  
 
The academy will close to pupils for the Christmas break on Thursday 19 December 2024 at 12 noon.  Students on 
this day may wear their own clothes to school.  Clothing worn must be appropriate. For example, there must be no 
shorts, crop tops or heeled footwear. Hoodies may be worn but hoods must be down. Trainers are allowed on the 
last day. Any student that does not wish to wear their own clothes can instead wear full school uniform if they wish 
to do so. We ask that all students who choose to wear their own clothes contribute to fundraising for our House 
Charities by donating £1. Money will be collected on the gate and at the main student entrance. 
 
Pupils will return to the academy on Monday 6 January 2025 at 8.30am.   
 
I wish you all a very Merry Christmas.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mrs J Lowry-Johnson  
Principal 
    
 

mailto:info@ocacademy.co.uk
http://www.ormistonchadwickacademy.co.uk/

